WHISPERING PINES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

AUGUST 18, 2016 BOARD MEETING

The meeting was called to order by President, Roxanne Adams.  In attendance were Bill Lanam, Dan Gee, Gino Conedera and Homeowner John Ross.

Treasurer’s Report:  Checking account balance is $202,262.21.  The Savings/Road account balance is $72,053.15.  Three homeowners have not paid and one homeowner owes half.  Late fees have now been applied.  

Secretary’s Report:  Gino Conedera has submitted his resignation off the Board, because of heavier work hours.  He has offered to help out whenever possible.  Gino has been a huge addition to this Board.  Thank You Gino!!

Thank you to Bill Lanam, Tom Hudgens, Nate Knebl and John Ross who helped with getting the tree cut up and off the road that came down during the 7/8/16 storm on the Curry property.

Welcome to new Homeowner’s:

Lot  # 2        Michael and Michele Pepper

Lot  #29       Robert and Carol Price

Lot  #37       Robert and Dorothy Wallace

Lot  #41       Jonathan and Ashley Frendewey  (will be building a home soon)
Lot  #45       Scott Weaver

Lot #58        Rick and Joanne Hazelton

Lot #59        Kevin and Tamera Swisher

Lot #77        Luke and Melanie Barton

We welcome you and hope to meet you all soon.  
Maintenance:  The soil compromise at the Lutz property has been completed.  Thanks to Bill Lanam, Dan Gee and Chris Jones for getting this taken care of.  

Bill and Roxanne met with Ron Weingartz (owner of WP golf course) regarding the 8th tee box, 10th green and 11th tee box.    In a follow up email from Rachel, it is stated “clean up will be done in the fall and depending on time and weather we will see what we can do about the other areas.  We are trying to accommodate everyone’s needs as much as we can.”   Bill and Ron have another meeting scheduled to meet again regarding the one retention pond and drainage.
A couple of complaints have been received regarding one of the homes and the weeds/brush along the pond edges of Whispering Pines Drive pond.  One issue has been resolved, and Bill and Dan will be contacting the other Homeowner.

The heavy rains in the last couple of weeks have a created an issue with our retention ponds.  A trash pump and the hoses had to be  rented to get a handle on this.  It was run for 3 nights from the hours of 3pm to 6am, 5pm to  7am, and 7pm to 7:30 am., a total of 41 hours.    Without the electrical bill, expenses so far for this total $960.91.  Bill has taken the lead on this and deserves a huge Thank You!  Thanks also to Bill Mayer, Larry Novak, Chris Head and John Ross for their help.  These gentlemen went every two hours during the night to refill the gas to operate the pump.  We were not given permission from the golf course to run the pump during golfing hours.
Unless a Homeowner has permission from Bill Lanam or Dan Gee NO ONE should be doing anything to either pond in regards to the water levels!!

Compliance:  There are several Homeowner’s who are not in compliance with our By-Laws regarding boats, trailers, commercial vehicles, motor homes,  lawn and yard maintenance.  Our By-Laws are on the web page:   www.whisperingpinesofpinckney.com
If you have any questions, please contact a Board member.   Homeowner’s will be contacted if problem is not corrected and or removed.

 Any new construction...  including porches, decks, pools, house painting, landscaping etc, must have plans submitted to the Board for approval from the compliance and architectural committee.

Golf Carts:   Roxanne has received two separate emails regarding young children driving and riding on golf carts (and a small motorized scooter) on the streets in both Whispering Pines and Fairways of Whispering Pines.  If you own a golf cart, please speak with your children about the safety of driving and riding on these carts.

Just a FYI….Gino advises that golf cart owners need to check with their insurance carrier.  You need liability coverage when cart is “off your property.”

BE ADVISED….that Whispering Pines is a designated stop for the Pokemon game.  There have been numerous cars noted in our sub.  Respect others property and be diligent in watching for unwanted activity. Please contact Hamburg Township Police Department if necessary.

Fairways of Whispering Pines will be having their Garage Sales  September 15,16 & 17th.  If interested in participating please contact Jane Riechs at 734-954-4045.  Cost is  $8.00 per home to pay for the advertising.  You need to be registered and prepaid before September 8, 2016.
Trash/Waste Collection…Please be advised that Duncan Disposal has now merged with Rizzo Environmental Services.  We have been advised our price quote and services are all still being honored.  Homeowner’s should have received notification from Rizzo/Duncan.  If you have any questions call Randy, Scott or Tom Duncan at

248-437-8600. Be sure and tell them you live in Whispering Pines.
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